August 21, 2023

Hello Praying Partners,

| am writing to you this letter to shed light on the ministry the Lord has entrusted to us, here in the prov-
ince of Apayao. At the outset of the many gospel meetings and personal soul winning, we were able to
send three local missionaries in our locality. Souls were being added to the church.

We also started the church porch extension, but it was stopped because of being financially incurred. Dur-
ing the rainy season the water easily filled the auditorium because of the roofing defect caused by a
storm.

We are praying for another batch of local missionaries.

Right now we are raising our faith flags, as we want to celebrate the church anniversary with cookies and
cream fellowship among God’s people.

Pastor Manny Marucot



